
September 2025

Dear Pastor, Church, and Friends, 

We praise God for the 99 salvations and 4 baptisms for the 
months of July and August.  Forty-six of those salvations 
were from the Vacation Bible School we had in July.  We 
had three days of VBS.  A total of 582 children and teens 
came for the VBS with an average of 194 attending each 
day.  We heard from a grandmother, the following, “My 
granddaughter came home excited from VBS.  She said, 
‘Granny, they spoke about sin and said to me, Granny, I 
was going to hell, but not anymore!  Cause, I prayed and 
accepted Jesus in my heart. Now, I’m going to Heaven.’” 

The theme for the VBS was Showers of Blessings – Ez. 
34:26. Each day we started the opening assembly with 
songs about God’s blessings.  We used these songs - 
There Shall be Showers of Blessings, A Faithful Man Shall 
Abound with Blessings – scripture song (Prov. 28:20).  
We also used other Sunday school children’s songs for the 
different days.  These songs were used:  Hey, Hey, Captain 
Jack; I’m Singing in the Rain Since Jesus Came; Which 
Side are You Singing On?; I Will Magnify the Lord; I’ve 
Been Redeemed; I’m In-right, Out-right, Up-right, Down-
right, Happy All the Time.  As an activity in the opening assembly, we had the making of a rain storm by the 
children rubbing their fingertips together, snapping their fingers, slapping their legs, and stomping their feet.  
Everybody loved this activity.  Each day we also had a puppet skit with Charles and Riff-Raff and the case of 
the missing toy.  

During our VBS, we received news that one of our most faithful prayer warriors passed away.  My mother, who 
was 89 years of age, graduated to Heaven.  Mother was used of God to lead me toward Christ in November of 
1978.  She was a tremendous soulwinner at her church in Brooklyn, New York, for many years.  At her funeral 
seven people received Christ as their Savior.  

Some have asked if I am completely recovered from the stroke I had in January of 2024.  Yes, praise the 
Lord.  I have made a very significant, if not a complete recovery.  There are still some problems with memory 
at times, but only temporary.  I would like to thank all of you who have prayed for me.  You are all such 
wonderful people.  We could not do what we do here on the mission field, if it were not for all of you. The 
power of prayer is evident.  Our prayers are often for you.   We praise God for answering prayers.  

A young medical student recently completed the third level 
of the Foundations of My Faith Discipleship Program.  

In August there was teen camp and many attended from 
over a dozen Independent Baptist churches.  Sound Bible 
preaching stirred the hearts of the teens.  

We look forward to the annual Faith Promise Missions 
Conference in the ending part of October.  Please pray with 
us for God to call forth more workers for the ripened fields.  

Thank you for the part you have in this work in Guyana.  

In Christ Jesus the Anchor holds (Ps. 25:5; I Thess. 2:4), 

The Shrivnauth family 
Noel, Charlene, Gretel, Elsie and Nolan


